
 

 

 

Town of Goshen 

Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

March 12, 2018 

 

Present:  Bob Bell, Doug O’Clair, Claudia Istel, Cindy Rouillard 

The meeting came to order at 6:35 p.m. 

• Check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• Claudia Istel, introduced herself to the Selectmen.  Ms Istel is running for State 

legislator.  The selectmen discussed the petition article for the school and if passed 

how it would affect the tax rate. 

• The Selectmen reviewed a bill from Lade Sunapee Plumbing & Heating.  Doug asked 

if the Library should be paying their maintenance bills.  Cindy stated it was a town 

building and believed it should be paid by out of the operation budget.  Cindy will 

follow up and discuss at the next meeting. 

• The Selectmen reviewed the Recreational and Parking Ordinance.  The ordinance was 

revised to closing time at Gunnison Lake will be at sunset.  It will be consistent with the 

rest of the Ordinance. 

Doug stated the signs need to be ordered and posted at Guinnson Lake.    

• Bob stated there will be meeting with Lawyer, Christine Fillmore, (Gardner, Fulton and 

Waugh) she will be replacing Bernie Waugh, (he is still a consultant for the firm) on 

March 17th before town meeting at 5:00,. This service is at no cost offered to the Town 

ever year.  The Planning and Zoning Boards will be asked to attend. 

• The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 


